Bellechester City Council
May 10t 2017

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Keegan Quin at 6:30 p.m.
Pledge to the flag.

Roll call was taken: The council in attendance: Mayor Keegan Quinn, Council people Doug
Majerus, Rich Majerus, Kim Gilsdorf, and Jason Nurnberg as well as clerk Greg Ruehl, Kyle
McKeown, and Dan Howard.

Minutes of April 2017 meeting were approved with motion was made by Doug Majerus with a
second by Kim Gilsdorf to approve the minutes as modified. Motion carried.

Bills were reviewed and one extra check written to the Legion. Motion by Kim Gilsdorf with a
second by Jason Nurnberg to approve and pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.

Old Business:

New business:

e Sunday sales ordinance. Repeal ordinance 9 and update number 2, and also make other
changes as noted during meeting. Send out draft of new ordinance before posting for
public review. Motion made to amend the ordinance to include allowing Sunday sales by
Jason Nurnberg. Seconded by Kim Gilsdorf. Motion carried.

e Motion made to grant the tavern a 2017 liquor license by Kim Gilsdorf. Seconded by Jason
Nurnberg. Motion carried.

e Motion made to grant the Legion a 2017 liquor license by Rich Majerus. Seconded by Kim
Gilsdorf. Motion carried.

e Kevin Poncelet Letter.

e \WSB Project manager proposal. Motion to approve WSB (Matt Mohs) to be the
construction supervision made by Rich Majerus. Seconded by Doug Majerus. Motion
carried.

Clerk Report —
I will be out of town for the June meeting. Please have all submissions to me by 06/07/17 and |

will make sure bills/payroll is completed before | leave on the 9. I will not be back into town
until 06/26.

Treasurer Report — 2 letters to be sent.

Water/Wastewater/Facility Report —

Council Concerns:

Mayor Concerns:




Motion was made by Jason Nurnberg with a second by Kim Gilsdorf to adjourn the meeting.
Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.

Submitted by Greg Ruehl — City Clerk

Notices

Recycling - Please recycle whenever you can. There is a recycling bin located on the north end of
town by GB Feed and Supply. By recycling, this will keep our garbage rates from rising.



